O’Connell Public School P & C Association 
Minutes
9.2.2021 , 7pm,  Zoom remote meeting 

All agenda items are to be notified to the Secretary or President two weeks before the meeting and, if required, accompanied by a written report, and a written proposed motion.
Our Parents and Citizens Association aims to improve the academic, social and emotional outcomes of students regardless of a student’s ability, race, gender, religion or socio 

economic status.
President reads out (Aaron):

For the remote meeting parents online are asked to remember P & C Zoom protocols as follows - 

Please remember, no children are to be present for the P & C meeting as sensitive matters may be discussed

Please, listen without interrupting and have microphones muted unless you need to speak

We are still developing new protocols for the online Zoom meetings, thank you   for your patience

Present: Tass Burns, Aaron Faulds, Lian Wong, Amy Power, Trish Forsyth, Jen Precians, Mel McKellar, Stina Ivers, Kate Bird, 
1.
Welcome and previous minutes   




(7.00 pm)
1.1
Welcome and opening remarks Aaron Faulds, Happy New Year!
1.2
Apologies Jac Burns , Mitch Hardy, Iain Gentle.

1.3
Approval of Minutes – See Attachment 1, Minutes are approved.
1.4
Business Arising from Previous Minutes (Chair) - See Attachment 2
1.5
Outdoor Kitchen Kate and Mitch are looking for funding for the kitchen now that the design in approved.  Thank you to Lian Wong for the design, it is a great design!
2.
PRIORITY BUSINESS  














2.1
School Vision: Review the school vision statement  - Trish will send to Amy  Power via email to post in minutes.
2.2 
 AGM next year - AGM is in Week 7 Term 1.  The AGM checklist - 
2.4
Minute the change of P & C at the AGM.  We need to advertise the change of the office bearers at the AGM two weeks before the meeting.  Distribute the previous minutes to all members present at the meeting and the constitution.
2.5   How to promote the change of committee for the AGM.  Tass Burns: we could have an offsite get together and have a dinner prior or post the meeting?  Have the AGM at school as usual and then meet at the pub afterwards?
2.6   Week 7 Tuesday change to Friday evening March 12 -   We need to advertise the change of the office bearers at the AGM two weeks before the meeting.  Need to distribute the previous minutes to all members and the constitution.

2.7  Change of P & C date for the AGM.  We need to advertise the change of the office bearers at the AGM two weeks before the meeting.  Distribute the previous minutes to all members and the constitution.

3.
REPORTS









3.1
Principal’s Report
 - Trish Forsyth.  We have 80 students the grounds are feeling a little small - we need to start considering how we can fit the cricket, soccer and touch footy all at once.  15 year 6’s will leave at the end of the year but we may still need to brainstorm how to fit students. in should an expansion continue.  Class information’s have finished except for Mitch’s class tomorrow.  Swimming carnival this Friday - we share it with Perthville.  250 people are able to be at the carnival.  PSSA have set that amount and we are unsure of how many will come.  District swimming carnival one parent may be allowed.  At Western Swimming in Dubbo  - no parents are allowed, so the school has decided that they will hire a bus and drive a bus to Dubbo for these children. This is on March 12. 

We are involved with the NSW Aboriginal Education Consultative Group (AECG) on Wiradjuri history - it is a meeting with Wiradjuri elders and there will be a diorama created regarding Evans and the Wiradjuri people.  They are coming to the next Forest Day to explore the indigenous fire places at Yarrabin. 

Year 5 and 6 leadership camp is on March 22-23 Mon and Tues at the Gold Fields.

Planning for the meals that the students will be cooking through Term 2 the planning menus and shopping lists and the logistics planning will happen in week 5.  We have organised for Penny to work with students for this on Wednesdays so she can assist with the cooking.
  



3.2
Financial Reports
(Treasurer) Jen Precians we have payments of $1564

plus other details noted in the attachment.  Is  one of these payments from the Fish River Festival and/or the volunteer hours?  Trish: that money stays in the P & C, we actually forwarded this to the P & C.  See attached for other details.  Jen: There are some other invoices that have been paid etc for The Welcome BBQ and Forest Day.  Could we propose payment and also reimburse Aaron and the other uniform invoices.  Several smaller invoices need to be paid, motion passed to pay.  All up the P & C have just under $60 000 un funds.  We have a number of programs on the way that we will use this to pay for, including the earth works etc.

3.2.1
Finance Statements as of  9.2.2021  – see Attachment 5 
3.2.2  We had to pay the grant money which we have paid for already let’s check the old minutes for this payment.
3.2.3  Mitch and Kate are applying for grants but we need to see what the outcome is.

3.2.4  Aaron - we need the auditing done 2 months out posting audit reports has Iain Gentle posted these to the P& C site?  Later confirmed Iain G has posted the financial audit details to the Australian Charities and Not-for-profits Commission (ACNC) site, confirm if he also needs to post to another site. Aaron: As we are incorporated we post the audited financial statements to the P & C corporation. 
Need to confirm do the financial statements need to be lodged elsewhere also? 

3.2.5  Let’s talk about how to compile the details of the P & C for the next P & C details - sit down and plan the pass over strategy.    

3.3
Reports from Committees and Representatives 




3.3.1 
Canteen Committee:  Munchalicious Monday and Canteen roster.
There are three sign-ins required for volunteers - there is a sign in form and a QR code +.  Tass will bank the money from canteen for all of last year.  Kate and Tass will print out some canteen vouchers for the canteen.  The canteen menu was revamped the Dept donated some vouchers to house - for the school’s kitchen program the vouchers will be donated directly.  
3.4       Correspondence (see attachment 6)
4.
 OTHER BUSINESS (Chair)
4.1  Melinda McKellar- the school’s Facebook page has suddenly gone private can we make it public again.
4.2 Re kitchen garden  - Trish is meeting with the teachers tomorrow - Trish thinks they look great.  Hopefully the students can cook outside next term.
4.3  Kate Bird  - the Kitchen Garden Foundation.  Kate: I have been in touch with one of the ladies who runs this.  There are curriculum aligned resources and it may be good for the P & C to fund this for the kids.  Aaron this sounds good - How much is a subscription?  $330 - $165 joining fee and $165 annual fee, there is a start-up cost and a yearly payment following that.  Motion passed that we have approved for Kate to join this program.

4.4  Kate Bird:  A program to track students reports - two finalists - ‘Complete’ and ‘Sentral’.  It may be every year that a subscription can be paid for this, it is important to have a well formatted.  Sentral is good to format and document as you go.  Trish - the other thing Sentral does you can store a central place for the data for students so it is easily stored etc.  I think it also has the capability to have a parent portal - parents have a portal.  Will the program have a capability to return permission notes?  

4.5    Aaron - seek more info - Kate and Mitch will chat about the best program.  Should we set up a committee to review this before the next meeting.  Maryanne has used Sentral at previous schools and she thinks it is good.
4.6   Trish - Sentral is used by the majority of schools.  Seesaw is still free but the school has a minimal number of teachers using it so it is still free.  There is no digital portfolio.
5.
CLOSE AND NEXT MEETING (Chair)  Close meeting at 8.05pm.





Attachments
1.
Minutes of previous meeting






2.
Previous Treasurer’s report
